
The Borough's Kraft Leaf Bag supplies
are depleted. We sincerely apologize for
any inconvenience this may cause. 

Kraft Leaf Bags are available for purchase at
local retailers. You may also use a non-
disposable container for yard waste and leaf
collection. The container must display a Yard
Waste Sticker which are available FREE
through the Borough Office located at 600
South Hanover Street. If you call 717-367-
1700 or email boro@etownonline.com, we
will mail you the stickers, if needed. 

Leaf Bag Supplies

See the Borough
website for collection
information .

All bags, tinsel and other decorations are to
be removed from the tree prior to placing
the tree curbside. Place tree, kraft bags
and/or containers curbside for collection on
the same day as trash and recycling
collection:

Christmas Tree ,
Yard & Woody Waste
Collection Dates

 January  11, 12, 13, 25, 26, 27

Martin Luther King Day: January 17, 2022
Borough Office Holiday 

2022

WINTER
UPDATES

For More Information, contact the Borough Office 717-367-1700 or boro@etownonline.com 2022.01

What Goes in the Recycle Bin? 

Corrugated Cardboard: This includes material
consisting of  fluted corrugated sheet, such as
shipping and packing boxes. 

Glass Jars and Bottles: This includes clear, green
and brown glass bottles and jars. Throw away the
lids and rinse out any residue. 

Plastic Bottles and Jugs: This includes plastic
bottles, jars, jugs and anything else with a neck.
Throw away the lids and rinse out any residue. 

Metal Food and Beverage Cans: This includes all
food and beverage cans made from aluminum or
steel. Throw away the lids and rinse out any
residue.

2022 Budget & Rate Information
At their public meetings in December, Elizabethtown Borough
Council finalized the budget for Fiscal Year 2022. The Borough
will provide more detailed budget information in a forthcoming
Borough Bulletin; however, below are important updates for the
community:

Adopted Ordinance #1002 levying a tax, for general Borough
purposes, on all real estate within the Borough subject to taxation
at a rate of 5.1 mills on each dollar of assessed valuation. This
represents a 0.5 mill increase over last years rate (of 4.6 mills). 

To cover increasing disposal costs, the Refuse and Recycling rate
will increase to $232.00 for 2022 (or $58.00 per quarter). The
increase will be reflected in utility bills received in early January
2022. 

To plan for needed infrastructure improvements, the Borough
increased Sanitary Sewer Rates beginning in 2022. The Residential
Rate for each single-family dwelling unit and each apartment unit
will increase to $420.00 for 2022 (or $105.00 per quarter).
Commercial units and mixed usage units will increase to $0.0092
per gallon per quarter or a minimum of $105.00/quarter. The rate
increase will be reflected in utility bills received in April 2022. 

Many thanks to all the wonderful businesses,
organizations, and borough residents that
made our community's holiday celebrations
so special... and best wishes to everyone for
a wonderful year ahead!

Thank You Etown!

ELIZABETHTOWN
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